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COMMITTEE ON FINANCE 

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-6200 

October 18, 2017 

Mr. Justin M. Senior 
Secretary 
Florida Agency for Health Care Administration 
2727 Mahan Drive 
Tallahassee, Florida 32308 

Dear Mr. Senior: 

We are writing to request information from Florida about its preparations for and 
responses to Hurricane Irma as it relates to nursing homes and other similar facilities. The 
Senate Committee on Finance has jurisdiction over both the federal Medicare and Medicaid 
programs. As part of our oversight responsibilities, we want to ensure the safety ofresidents and 
patients in nursing homes and other similar facilities during natural and manmade disasters. 

In 2005, the tragic deaths of nursing home residents during Hurricane Katrina highlighted 
the necessity for adequate emergency preparedness and response at the Federal, State, and local 
levels. Following Hurricane Katrina, the Office ofl nspector General of the Department of 
Health and Human Services (OIG) issued a report detailing a number of problems with nursing 
home emergency preparedness nationwide as well as certain nursing homes' responses to recent 
hurricanes.' The OIG recommended that the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) 
strengthen Federal standards for emergency plans and "encourage communication and 

collaboration between State and local emergency entities and nursing homes."2 In a 2012
follow-up report, the OIG examined the responses of nursing homes to recent wildfires in the 
West, floods in the Midwest, and hurricanes on the Gulf Coast and East Coast and found that 

gaps in nursing home emergency preparedness and response continued to exist.3 While CMS
finalized new national emergency preparedness requirements for Medicare- and Medicaid­

participating providers and suppliers a year ago,4 those regulations have yet to be fully
implemented. 

1 Department of Health and Human Services, Office of Inspector General, Nursing Home Emergency Preparedness 
and Response During Recent Hurricanes (Aug. 2006). 
2/c/. at 22.
3 Department of Health and Human Services, Office of Inspector General, Caps Continue to Exist in Nursing Home
Emergency Preparedness and Response During Disasters: 2007-20 IO (Apr. 2012). 
·1 Medicare and Medicaid Programs; Emergency Preparedness Requirements for Medicare and Medicaid
Participating Providers and Suppliers, 81 Fed. Reg. 63,860 (Sept. 16, 2016).








